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Minutes of the Site Visit  
for ItB_18_2021 

Construction of a CICOV-Hospitalization Center for Covid-19 Patients 
in the Mavalane Hospital, Maputo City 

 
as of 25 November 2021, 10:00,  

Venue: Hospital Geral de Mavalane (HGM)  
 
Agenda: 

I. Site reconnaissance  
II. On-site Project briefing 

 
 

I. Site reconnaissance  
9 representatives of 6 bidders were present to the site, along with MISAU, DSCM and HGM 
representatives and UNDP members. 
 
After introduction of attendants, the MISAU member opened the session highlighting the 
importance of the delivery time, due to the emergency nature of the works. 
 
The representative of the DPS/HGM mentioned the availability and willingness of the hospital staff 
to collaborate with the awarded contractor for the successful completion of the works. 
 
UNDP members revisited the ITB, the SoW and project details, including the preliminary location 
plan. A reference was made to the overall project, but it was emphasized that the scope under 
tender is strictly limited to the woks specified in the SoW and BoQ, namely surgical block, the 
morgue, the medical support staff services and the required civil works.  
 
Questions and Answers 

1. Bidder questioned about the inclusion of the infirmary block and it was clarified that they 
are not part of this scope. 

2. Bidder questioned about the contents of this scope and it was clarified that it is comprised 
by the surgical block, the morgue, the medical support staff services and the required civil 
works. 

3. Bidder questioned about the location of the nearest power transformer (PT) to connect 
the electricity to the contractor yard, and the hospital staff indicated the PT near the 
Eastern entrance and the genset / generator. A nearest connection – new electrical board 
/ box – is also available, but the final connection point will be agreed upon during the 
works execution. 
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4. Following the above the bidders queried about the water supply for the contractor yard 
and the elevated water tank was pointed as the main option. It was stressed by the hospital 
staff that for both water and electricity, there is the option to connect to the public water 
and electricity supplier to provide a temporary direct connection to the contractor’s yard. 

5. Bidder queried about the deadline for the submission of the proposal – 6th of December – 
as being too tight to contact their modular units’ suppliers and submit a more accurate 
bid. It was, again, emphasized by both UNDP and MISAU that the scope is related to 
emergency needs and that the bidders will also be evaluated based on their delivery 
timeframe. 

 
Without further questions, the session was completed, and the participants dismissed. 
 
Prepared by UNDP 

Eurico da Conceição  Sergio de Barros 
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